

## "A CONTINUOUS CONNECTING IMPROVED HIGHWAY FROM THE ATLANTIC TO THE PACIFIC"





Dear Mayor Kaumo and Council Members,

My name is Gregory Hasman and I am Wyoming chapter director of the Lincoln Highway Association.

The group has several goals, among them to promote and preserve the auto trail and its legacy. The highway was born in 1913 and it ran from New York City to San Francisco. Sweetwater County was one of five Wyoming counties the road passed through. Over the years it would become U.S. Highway 30 and Interstate 80 in many parts.

From June 18-21, the Lincoln Highway Association will celebrate the road at its annual conference in Sweetwater County. The event will consist of a bookroom, meet-and-greet and awards banquet at the Holiday Inn's ballroom in Rock Springs; two paid tours, east to Fort Steele and west to Evanston; a classic car show in downtown Rock Springs for residents and visitors to enjoy and presentations at Western Wyoming Community College that will be open to the public. The car show and presentations are free for the public to attend.

For a more and to register for the tours, meet and greets and awards banquet, go to https://wyominglincolnhighway.wordpress.com/.

( to E)
I am requesting the use of South Main Street from A to F streets for the purpose of a car show on June 19 from 5 p.m. to 8 p.m. It is short notice and I apologize, but I did not learn until this week that it was going to be put back onto the schedule.

If there are any questions or concerns you may contact me at wy.director@lincolnhighwayassoc.org or 940-273-9544.

Thank you for your time and kind consideration.

Gregory Hasman